CITY ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT NOVEMBER GENERAL MEETING

COUNCIL MEMBER INFORMATION

The Mayor and City staff would like to provide Council information on topics that may be of interest. In preparing for this year's information presentation, staff felt that a summary of obvious issues would be a good starting point.

We are proposing a work session in-person at City Hall with a Zoom for the public each month beginning on November 22nd (Monday) from 6-8ish. With the Council and staff in the space at City Hall, we want to ensure proper COVID protocols which will require limiting the number of people in the Chambers. This date allows Council members the opportunity to attend the Alaska Municipal League (AML) new Council training which could provide information that would be helpful for topics to discuss at the work session.

Each month a department will provide a presentation as indicated below. The **draft** proposed agenda is as follows:

Clerk - Nov 22

- Local Government Powers and Services (Mayor/CA)
- Review of New Council member packet checklist
- Records Retention
- Social Media

Disposal & Recycling Center/Marine Facilities - Nov 30

- Salmon River Harbor
- Multi-Modal Float
- Marine Facilities Advisory Committee
- Beach, including CRMA

Library/FD - Dec 6

- Services
- Administration

Fire Department Overview

Treasurer - Jan 17

- Existing budget overview
- Budget development overview
- CIP overview

Mayor/City Administrator - Feb 21

- COVID-19 Policies and Practices
- PFAS
- Completion of the Strategic Plan
- Roads and Bridges

ROADS UPDATE

The roads team continues to make repairs and improvements to city maintained roads. You may have seen Justin or Ponch working to smooth the roads and/or improve our drainage systems – great work guys! We continue to work with FEMA to get reimbursement for the flood related costs. However, there are repairs and improvements that FEMA will likely not cover and the roads team, with direction by the Mayor, is moving forward with projects to ensure the safety, and function of city roads and drainage.

If you believe your road needs service, or you have other concerns or suggestions such as a pothole, sight obstruction from tree limbs or vegetation, or a "danger tree" - contact the City Administrator.